
 

LaSolana Update October 2020 
 
 

Pool 
 
The LaSolana pool remains open for your daily use.  Max of 10 people in the pool itself 
and an additional 14 utilizing the chairs surrounding the pool area.  Chairs must remain 
at their current locations and everyone must follow social distance guidelines.  No 
guests are permitted unless they are actually staying at your unit.  Please be courteous 
of others. 

 
 

Clubhouse 
 
The Clubhouse is closed for the time being.  One exception is on Tuesdays and Fridays 
from 10:00 am to 12:00 pm, library and computer room will be open.  Limited to 1 
person at a time in the library to obtain books and/or puzzles to take home and in the 
computer room.   Maximum time of 30 minutes per person in the computer lab as 
computers will need to be sanitized after each use.  Contact the office to reserve a time 
in the computer lab.  A committee has been formed to develop guidelines to safely open 
the Clubhouse in the future. 

 
 

Social Activities 
 
Unfortunately, Social activities which are normally scheduled have been canceled until 
the first of the year.  At that time, social activities will be reconsidered depending on the 
COVID-19 situation.  LaSolana has so many inviting grassy areas to use for your social 
time with friends while still maintaining social distancing.  It’s easy, bring your chair, your 
beverage of choice and enjoy conversations with friends and other residents. 
Remember to wear your mask and sanitize as necessary. 

 
  



 

Security 
 
The Security at the LaSolana community is extremely important to all of us here.  The 
HOA Board is taking the current situations quite seriously and are in the process of 
developing a security plan to make our community safer.  What is being considered is 
the Neighborhood Watch Program, better lighting and the possibility of new video 
cameras for the community.  A committee has been formed involving residents to assist 
with the Neighborhood Watch Program and to have the opportunity to provide resident 
input to be considered to the Board.  Your voice will be heard! 

 
 

Outdoor Games 
 
The Board approved the concept of having outdoor games for our residents.  Games 
include Cornhole toss croquet, etc.  Dallas Reynolds, VP, made the Cornhole boards 
and Cindy Carlson made the bags to toss.   In order to enjoy these outdoors games, we 
need to develop guidelines to assure the COVID-19 precautions and procedures are 
followed in order to play these games.  When the temperatures finally reach a 
comfortable level the guidelines will be written and when to start playing these outdoor 
games will be announced. 

 
 

Returning Residents 
 
We are so looking forward to our winter resident returning to our community and to 
Arizona.  Several residents are inquiring about if there will be a quarantine period upon 
return.  The answer is no, however, we do ask that everyone on property to wear a 
mask and practice social distancing.  To date everyone has done their part to maintain a 
safe and COVID free environment.  Let’s keep it just that way by doing our part. 

 
 
  



 

Protect Our Staff 
 
When having interactions with Patti and Mike please maintain social distancing and 
wear your mask properly.  They are willing to help or assist you with what you need; 
however, they deal with multiple residents throughout the day and we must do our part 
to protect them as they will protect you. 

 
 

SCG Update 
 
SCG is continually assessing their response to the virus.  Many of their outdoor 
activities such as golf, pickleball, bocce ball, etc. are open, maintaining social distancing 
and sanitizing as necessary.  SCG is opening other facilities as they deem it’s safe to do 
so.  In order to obtain the current openings and happenings at SCG please refer to the 
SCG website. 

 
 

Website Update 
 
Our new website is LaSolanaLiving.com, thanks to Larry Truett for all the hours he put 
in developing it for our community.  The old website will be discontinued in March of 
2021.  To get all the current updates and information about your community please 
utilize the new website.  

 
 

Board Meetings and Workshops 
 
We will continue to use Webex for all meetings until further notice.  The dates for 
October and November are as follows: 
October Board Meeting – October 20​th​ at 10:00 am 
October Board Workshop – October 29​th​ at 10:00 am 
November Board Workshop – November 12​th​ at 10:00 am 
November Board Meeting – November 17​th​ at 10:00 am 
 



 

 

 

Thank you for keeping our community healthy and safe by social distancing 
and wearing your mask! 

 

LaSolana Board of Directors 
 
LaSolanaBoard@Gmail.com 
 
Jan Smith - President 
Dallas Reynolds - Vice President 
Jack Mumford - Treasurer 
Larry Truett - Secretary 
Gordon Kath - Member at Large 

 
 


